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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, APRIL 26, 2016 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairman Salvador Longoria, Commissioner Flozell Daniels, Commissioner Connie Goodly, Commissioner Al Herrera, Commissioner Barbara Major, Commissioner Earline Roth, Commissioner Sharon Wegner and Commissioner Walter Tillery 
INVOCATION:
Deslie Isidore gave the invocation.  The Pledge of Allegiance followed.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
APRIL 26, 2016
Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Major seconded to approve the minutes of April 26, 2016.  Verbal Motion 16-016 was approved unanimously.
RTA CHAIRMAN’S REPORT:

Chairman Longoria reported that the Service Enhancements were implemented and the feedback from the public has been very positive.


Chairman Longoria thanked Ride NOLA for their event promoting the Service Enhancements and Brenda Holmes for being the public spokesperson.


Chairman Longoria reported that the RTA was having a DBE Workshop on May 3, 2016 and he encouraged businesses to sign up for the program.


Commissioner Major reported that Small Businesses in the Community don’t have access to contracting opportunities because they lack the skills or the capacity to do the work. 

Commissioner Major reported that there was a lot of rail work coming up around the country and the RTA took it upon itself to offer the opportunities for Small Businesses.


Commissioner Major thanked Justin Augustine, Deslie Isidore and Michelle Rousseau for helping to put this DBE Workshop together.


Commissioner Major reported that the RTA was thinking forward and creating an environment where businesses could have the opportunity to attach themselves to companies that do rail so that they can be trained in the rail industry.


Commissioner Major reported that other Boards needed to give Small Businesses access to the necessary information they need to help make a difference. 


Commissioner Major reported that this Board was the most aggressive Board in the City of New Orleans and it has provided opportunities for Small Businesses that have never been seen before in the City of New Orleans.

Commissioner Major thanked Transdev for making sure that the RTA has access to the necessary information needed to have the DBE Workshop.

Commissioner Longoria reported that the DBE Workshop would take place at the RTA on May 3, 2016, 4:30 - 6:00 p.m.


Commissioner Longoria stated that the DBE Workshop was advertised in all the printed publications.


Commissioner Longoria thanked Patrice Mercadel for working with the community and informing them about the DBE Workshop.

RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT
Sundiata Haley stated that he would discuss the matters in Executive Session.
JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:
No Report.

EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT:

Justin Augustine introduced the New Chief Strategy Officer Adelee Marie Le Grand.

Kevin Lawson reported that MAP21 was going to have a significant impact on the RTA.


Kevin Lawson reported that A Safety Management System, (SMS), would redo how safety was handled in transportation organizations. 

Kevin Lawson reported that The Safety Management System was a top down, bottom up safety approach for transportation organizations.

Kevin Lawson stated that everyone in the organization has to be on the same page regarding the new safety rules and regulations.


Kevin Lawson stated that everything was going great between the State and the RTA.


Justin Augustine reported that staff allocated the money needed to implement the new safety changes in the 2016 Budget. 


Justin Augustine announced that TSA was going to present the RTA with a TSA Security Award on May 25, 2016.

Justin Augustine reported that the RTA received a $5 Million FTA Ferry Grant and these resources would be used to build a new Ferry Terminal.


Justin Augustine reported that the he needed to work with the State to get the Local Match.


Justin Augustine reported that the total integration of the Transportation Network was better than it has ever been in the history of New Orleans.

Justin Augustine reported that the RTA was the highest grant recipient of the 15 properties that applied for grant money.


Janice Abadie reported that the DBE’s 1st Quarter Report showed that the RTA had a total of $5.9 Million in current Federal contracts with $1.4 Million allocated to DBE’s, 24% DBE participation.

Janice Abadie reported that on the Non-Federal Side RTA’s total contracts were $47.2 Million with $14.7 Million for DBE’s, 31% DBE participation.


Janice Abadie reported that the total spending for the 1st Quarter was $12,441,687 (federal and non-federal, not including fuel and vehicles) and the DBE participation was $2,822,230.

Janice Abadie reported that the 1st Quarter Performance DBE Attainment was 23%. 


Justin Augustine reported that even though the RTA had achieved its mandate, the RTA would continue to achieve higher goals.

Commissioner Major stated that she did not want to lose the RTA’s Small Business Office.


Justin Augustine stated that he had made a decision regarding who would continue the Small Business Office and the team was familiar with the B2G Program.
FIRST QUARTER REPORTS:

TRANSIT POLICE REPORT:
Sgt. Hickman reported that during the First Quarter the Transit Police dealt with 57 disturbances that resulted in 1 arrest, investigated1 robbery that resulted in 1 arrest, handled 83 traffic accidents and dealt with 27 moving violations, conducted 556 Ride-Alongs and 4,051 boardings and inspections of vehicles.


In response to Commissioner Major, Sgt. Hickman reported that there was not an increase in violence on the vehicles.
CUSTOMER SERVICE REPORT:

Nazires Tolliver reported that the Ride-Line was currently staffed with seven (7) Transit Information Operators, and the Supervisor of Transit Information.  The extended hours of operation which went into effect on April 17, 2016, were Monday through Friday, from 5:00 a.m. to 12:00 midnight, and Saturday and Sunday from 5:00 a.m. to 11:00 p.m.  

Nazires Tolliver reported that during the first quarter of 2016, the Ride-Line received 59,222 calls and answered 54,585.  These figures reflected that 92.17% of the calls were answered and 7.83% were abandoned.

Nazires Tolliver reported that two-hundred thirty-one (231) complaints were received through the Customer Service Application during the first quarter of 2016, compared to 199 received during the first quarter of 2015. 

Nazires Tolliver reported that the The Listen System had been configured to list complaints by mode in order to further enable the extraction and investigation of all complaints, commendations, requests, etc. by vehicle mode. 

Nazires Tolliver reported that the System-wide passengers carried during the month of March 2016 were 1,623,303 with 4.93 complaints per 100,000 passengers, compared to 1,711,765 during March 2015 with 5.14 complaints per 100,000 passengers.

Nazires Tolliver reported that the System-wide passengers carried during the first quarter of 2016 were 4,449,095 with 5.19 complaints per 100,000 passengers, compared to 4.40 complaints per 100,000 passengers during the first quarter of 2015, in which 4,524,744 passengers were carried.

Nazires Tolliver reported that the complaints received consisted of operator behavior, fare card discrepancies and schedule maintenance.  All complaints are taken seriously and are thoroughly investigated utilizing information provided by the customer, the surveillance equipment installed on the vehicles and the GPS System.  Customers were communicated with regarding the results of the investigations of their complaints, and disciplinary actions were administered as required based on the validity of the complaint.

TRANSDEV – FERRY REPORT:


Mark Major presented the Ferry Report in accordance with the State Fiscal Year, July 1, 2015 to August 30, 2016.

Mark Major stated that the extended ferry hours would be through December 31, 2016.

Mark Major reported that the total expenses for the month of March were $680,379.88 and, less fare collected of $146,825.45, resulted in a net billing for the month of $533,554.43.


Mark Major reported that the Ferry Subsidy for the month of March was $2,309,590.50, less the net billing of 533,554.43, and the reimbursement to the RTA for the diesel fuel was $28,880.16, RTA Ferry Grant Revenues were $41,365.00 and, less RTA Grant Expenses, was $51,707 which gives a March 2016 balance of $1,736,813.91 of State subsidy for ferry operations. 


Mark Major reported that on the Algiers Point/Canal Street Ferry, the total number of passengers was 46,971 and there were 97 Scooters for a total of 47,068 passengers and, on the Lower Algiers/Chalmette Ferry, there were 359 pedestrians and 27,479 vehicles for a total of 27,838 passengers.

In response to Commissioner Herrera, Mark Major stated that a scooter was considered a moped.
CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRESS REPORT

N. RAMPART STREET/ST. CLAUDE AVENUE STREETCAR EXPANSION PROJECT CANAL STREET TO ELYSIAN FIELDS AVENUE 


Fred Basha reported that the track work was in place to St. Louis Street.

Fred Basha reported that currently the underground waterlines were being worked on at the Toulouse Street intersection and once completed the rail could be placed and the water line would be tied into Canal Street. 

Fred Basha stated the Esplanade intersection was complete and the shelters were being put into place.

Fred Basha reported the following:

· Original Contract Value:




$41,154,229
· Change Orders Value:

   



$-    530,510
· Revised Contract Value:





$40,623,719
· Estimated Value of Change Order Under Negotiation 

$     250,000
· 62 Differing Site Conditions to Date 
· All for underground conflicts
· To date value approximately $275,000
· Billed to Bid Item for Differing Site Conditions - $300,000 available in the Original Contract
· Internal Monthly Cost Review Meetings (AWC, Transdev, PB and TMG)
· Current DBE Goal at 32% (28.56% Required by Contract)

· Monthly Project Update for the Community 

Next meeting today at 6:00 p.m. (Golden Feather Mardi Gras Indian Restaurant Gallery at 704 N. Rampart)
STATE OF GOOD REPAIR CARROLLTON:
Fred Basha reported that the Notice To Proceed (NTP) was issued on February 26, 2016 and the construction Kick Off Meeting was held on February 25, 2016.
Fred Basha reported that the contractor was getting all of the material in for the project.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Fred Basha stated that there was no mold in the Carrollton Station.

CANAL BLVD. STREETCAR/BUS TERMINAL:


None
STATUS OF FEMA PROJECT WORKSHEETS:

Fred Basha stated that the RTA received $109,234,604.44 Million from FEMA and FEMA was currently working with a very small team.

Fred Basha stated that 111 PW’s were in close out with 99 closed and 11 in the final close out process and staff was working with FEMA and GOHSEP to expedite PW closures. 
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

Ronald Baptiste reported that this was the first month that the RTA was able to recognize Actual Sales Tax Receipts for 2016 and as a result the RTA missed January estimates by a little over $300,000 and the good news was that the RTA maintained a modest spending level so the RTA spending was lower than budgeted so the net effect of receiving less Sales Tax Revenues was offset by less expenses.   

Ronald Baptiste reported that the difference in the Sales Tax Revenue that was experienced in January was being offset in the February Sales Tax Revenue. 


Ronald Baptiste reported that the Passenger Fare Line Item came in $300,000 under in revenue compared to budget.

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Operating Expense Line Item was $400,000 under expenses due to the Service Enhancements taking place in April and not in March.  
Ronald Baptiste reported that the RTA was paying $1.00 less than what was budgeted for fuel during the month of March and that resulted in a $500,000 savings for the RTA.
Ronald Baptiste stated that in the TMSEL Legacy Costs Line Item, many Workers’ Compensation Claims were being resolved and the numbers in the budget had been coming down in the past 4-5 years and it was less than what was budgeted for 2016 and, for the month, the numbers were below budget by $158,000 and for the year $174,000.
Ronald Baptiste stated that the Maritime Operations Line Item was zero net cost to the RTA and all the expenditures that were not covered, such as passenger fares, were paid out of the State Funds that were allocated to ferry operations. 

Ronald Baptiste stated that regarding the Government Operating Assistance Line Item, the RTA received $50,000 more for Preventative Maintenance for the month than what was anticipated and the net impact of revenues and operating expenses was positive for the month and year to date.
Ronald Baptiste stated that on the Governmental Non-Operating Fixed Assets Construction Cost for the Capital Expenditure Line Item, the Carrollton Project started and the RTA would start to see the money that was budgeted for 2015 roll over into 2016 and would start incurring costs and the Napoleon Facility would start not long after.
Ronald Baptiste stated that the Capital Expenditures on Interest Income Line Item was at budget and has earned a little more than what was anticipated.

Ronald Baptiste stated that the RTA ended the month in a positive position for the month and a positive position year to date.
In response to Chairman Longoria, Justin Augustine stated that the solicitation for the Canal Street Terminal would be put back out after the Rail Workshop.

PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY REPORT:
Deslie Isidore stated that all the items presented had been verified by the Management Oversight Committee and the Procurement Procedures were in order and the pricing was reasonable.
TO AWARD:

FORTY (40) LONG AND FORTY (40) SHORT DIESEL PARTICULATE FILTER REPLACEMENTS;


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to award a contract for 40 Long and 40 Short Diesel Particulate Filter Replacements.


In response to Commissioner Herrera, Justin Augustine stated that the vendor has to keep these long lead items in stock for the term of the contract.

Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize staff to award a contract to American Radiator.  Resolution No. 16-018 was adopted unanimously.
EIGHTY-FIVE (85) EXHAUST GAS RECIRCULATION COOLERS :


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to award a contract for 85 Exhaust Gas Recirculation Coolers.


Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Major seconded to authorize the Board to award a contract to Kenworth of Louisiana.   Resolution No. 16-019 was adopted unanimously.
THIRTY (30) REMANUFACTURED ENGINES

DEFERRED

TO SOLICIT:

8-GE-263 TRACTION MOTOR ARMATURES


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to solicit for 8-GE-263 Traction Motor Armatures.


Commissioner Daniel moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to approve the solicitation of 8-GE 263 Traction Motor Armatures.  Verbal Motion 16-017 was approved unanimously.

TRACTION POWER FEEDER CABLE


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to solicit for Traction Power Feeder Cable.


Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Major seconded to approve the solicitation of Traction Power Feeder Cable.  Verbal Motion 16-018 was approved unanimously.
PROFESSIONAL SERVICES TO PREPARE A BEFORE AND AFTER STUDY REPORT FOR THE LOYOLA/UPT STREETCAR LINE

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to solicit for Professional Services to Prepare A Before and After Study Report for the Loyola/UPT Streetcar Line.


Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to approve the solicitation of Professional Services to Prepare A Before and After Study Report.  Verbal Motion 15-019 was approved unanimously.

TURF ESTABLISHMENT ON THE ST. CHARLES STREETCAR LINE

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to solicit for Turf Establishment on the St. Charles Streetcar Line.

Chairman Longoria stated that the RTA’s preference was to hire local vendors but that was not always possible.


Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Goodly seconded to approve the solicitation of Turf Establishment on the St. Charles Streetcar Line.  Verbal Motion 15-020 was approved unanimously.

TO AMEND:

RADIOS AND RADIO SYSTEM COMPONENTS

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to amend the contract for Radios and Radio System Components.


In response to Commissioner Major, Justin Augustine stated that the radios were for the operators to use on the vehicles.


Justin Augustine stated that this was the first part of the upgrade for the RTA’s system.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Justin Augustine stated that these radios were for the streetcars and the fixed route vehicles.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Justin Augustine stated that dispatch should be able to reach the operators at all times. 
Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Wegner  seconded to authorize the Board to amend the contract with Motorola Solutions, Inc.  .   Resolution No. 16-020 was adopted unanimously.
PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT:

Deslie Isidore reported that the Procurement Activity Report was in the Commissioners’ Binders. 
GRANTS
FY 2016 SECTION 5307 GRANT APPLICATION - FORMULA

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting approval to file a grant application for Fiscal Year 2016 Section 5307 Grant Application – Formula for Preventative Maintenance (Bus); S2 Badge System & Security Cameras; Veterans Blvd Sidewalk & Pedestrian Improvements (City of Kenner); Community Education & Outreach; Equipment and Preventative Maintenance (Ferry) for FY 2016 under Section 5307. 


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to authorize staff to file a grant application for FY 2016 Section 5307 Grant Application  - Formula.  Resolution No. 16-021 was adopted unanimously.

FY 2016 SECTION 5337 – STATE OF GOOD REPAIRS

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting approval to file a grant application for Fiscal Year 2016 Section 5337 – State of Good Repairs  for PM (Rail); Riverfront Track System; Special Track Work at Thalia; 35 Car sets of 2 K36JF Controllers, 2MR12D Circuit Breakers; Shop Tools & Equipment and PM (HOV) for FY 2016 under Section 5337.


Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize staff to file a grant application for FY 2016 Section 5337 – State of Good Repairs.  Resolution No. 16-022 was adopted unanimously.

FY 2016 SECTION 5339 BUS AND BUS FACILITIES


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting approval to file a grant application for  Fiscal Year 2016 Section 5339 Bus and Bus Facilities for Bus Wash Building; Maintenance Shop Computers; Shop Tools & Equipment; Replacement Vehicles and Bus Training Simulators for FY 2016 under Section 5339. 


In response to Commissioner Roth, Brendan Matthews stated that this grant was to upgrade and/or replace the necessary equipment. 


In response to Commissioner Roth, Brendan Matthews stated that the RTA bus washers were currently operable but were reaching their useful life and a new bus washers was being purchased.

In response to Commissioner Wegner, Brendan Matthews stated that the CEA was given to Sharon Leader, Director of Transportation of Jefferson Parish.

Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize staff to file a grant application for FY 2016 Section 5339 – Bus and Bus Facilities.  Resolution No. 16-023 was adopted unanimously.

FY 2016 SECTION 5339 (b) – BUS GRANT


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting approval to file a grant application for Fiscal Year 2016 Section 5339 (b) – Bus Grant for Twenty 40 Foot Buses; Project Administration and Bus Line Inspection for FY 2016 under Section 5339(b).


In response to Commissioner Major, Justin Augustine stated that when purchasing buses through grants, any size buses could be purchased.

Justin Augustine reported that in the strategic plan this was the first set of 40 foot buses being purchased and other buses would be purchased once it was determined what buses were needed.


In response to Commissioner Major, Justin Augustine stated that once the RTA developed plans for new service in neighborhoods, the necessary buses would be purchased.


Commissioner Major stated that different size buses would be needed to accommodate the different neighborhoods.

Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Major seconded to authorize staff to file a grant application for FY 2016 Section 5339(b) – Bus and Bus Facilities.  Resolution No. 16-024 was adopted unanimously.

OPERATIONS REPORT
Brendan Matthews reported that chargeable accidents per 100,000 Miles for March for buses was 1.4, rail was 2.12 and Paratransit 0.93.
Brendan Matthews reported that staff was working on the Mirror Stations, diminishing clearance course (Wall Street), random ride along with operators, safety & operation staff early morning presence and personal safety messages and safety message over the radio system to each mode.
Brendan Matthews reported that boardings per hour for the month of March were bus 26.28, rail 47.55 and Paratransit 2.00. 
Brendan Matthews reported that On Timer Performance for bus was 74.90%, Rail 67.30% and Paratransit 85.15% 
Brendan Matthews reported that 86% of the lines experienced detours or service interruptions and 6.1% of bus trips and 7.8% of streetcar trips ran early.
Brendan Matthews reported that Rideline received 17,643 calls in March, answered 16,052, 1,591 calls were abandoned and 90.98% of calls were answered and 9.02% of calls were abandoned.

Brendan Matthews reported that Rideline extended service hours went into effect on April 17, 2016 with the start of the service increase with weekdays hours from 5:00 am – Midnight and weekends from 5:00am – 11:00pm.

Brendan Matthews reported that during the extended hours on the weekend the rideline received 425 calls and received 205 calls during the extended weekday hours.

Brendan Matthews reported that the Ironman Triathlon was held on April 17, 2016 and required the detouring of the 32 Leondias, 51 St. Anthony, 52 Paris Avenue, 57 Franklin, 60 Hayne, 62 Morris, 84 Galvez, 88 St. Claude, 90 Carrollton, 91 Jackson-Esplanade and 94 Broad bus lines.

Brendan Matthews reported that during the four day period of French Quarter Festival, system wide 241,000 passengers were carried compared to 223,247 in 2015 which was an 8.3% increase and there were no customer complaints received in rideline associated with the French Quarter Festival.
Brendan Matthews reported that a total of 6 events were happening in the City of New Orleans that effected operations.

Chairman Longoria stated that New Orleans was a City of Festivals and every single weekend festivals are held that affect the On-Time Performance of the system.

Justin Augustine reported that the streets have so much going on that the vehicles can’t get through and he applauded the operators for doing a great job.

Chairman Longoria stated that he understands the challenges that the operators face to maintain On-Time Performance.

Justin Augustine stated that the RTA needed to educate the riders on the challenges the vehicles face during festival times in the City of New Orleans.
Chairman Longoria stated that RTA should use social media and notify the public on what was going on with the different bus routes.

In response to Commissioner Herrera, Justin Augustine stated that he and Dr. Mumphrey discussed how to monitor the On-Time Performance.
Chairman Longoria stated that the Marketing Department should use Social Media to inform the riding public that the RTA was doing everything possible to transport the riders on time.
Justin Augustine reported that ATU had done a great job with the operators keeping the vehicles on time.

Commissioner Major stated that there has to be a form of technology that could check on buses and constantly download the information to software so when the riders called they could receive current information.
In response to Commissioner Major, Justin Augustine stated that when the public calls the Rideline they talk to a person.

Commissioner Major stated that with technology the public should be able to receive this information in real time from an automatic recording stating the status of the routes. 

Brendan Matthews reported the following regarding the April 17, 2016 Service Enhancements: 

· 32 Operators hired and trained associated with the April 17, 2016 service increase
· 18 additional Operators to be hired by mid-June bring the total number of new Operators to 50
· Training sessions on the new service made available to all employees
· All Operations Administrative staff, along with Road Supervisors, worked Sunday April 17, 2016, the first day of the service increases, at major locations throughout the system giving out schedules and talking with Customers about service enhancements
· Signage was placed at new stop locations one week prior to service changes and new schedules delivered to all Libraries (All current time table green) 
· 16,00 Service enhancement brochures distributed throughout the system 
· Broad line in Michoud adjusted to better service both Einstein Schools on morning and afternoon trips.
· Louisa line enhancements have received both positive and negative feedback about the bus operating on Stephen Girard between Press and Congress.  We are in the process of scheduling a meeting to hear and better understand the issue
· New Orleans East Express late trips are being held five minutes at Desire Parkway and Chef Hwy (Winn Dixie) to connect with the late night Broad Service
· Airport Express is experiencing ridership to and from both the north terminal construction site and the main terminal building 
Brendan Matthews reported that he wanted to thank ATU and IBEW and Ronald Horn with the Executive Board of the ATU because there was a lot of coordination and effort to get the Service Enhancements out on time.

Brendan Matthews and the Board of Commissioners thanked Patrice Mercadel and her staff for getting the information to the riding public.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Brendan Matthews stated that not all of the buses have a tracking GPS. 

Commissioner Roth stated that staff needed to have a tracking mechanism in place on all buses.


Commissioner Major asked staff to give her the ratio between operators and supervisors because if there were more operators there should be more supervisors. 

ADA COMPLIANCE REPORT
Karen Sider reported that 752 persons visited the ID Center in March.

Karen Sider reported that 307 ID Cards, 86 senior cards, 25 fixed-route, 110 ADA cards and 86 Medicare Cards had been issued and 452 people came in for applications or information. 

Karen Sider reported that 173 ADA applications had been processed, 101 approved, 38 denied, and 17 fixed route applications were received and processed and 117 requests for applications were received. 
Karen Sider reported that the Paratransit office had 24,919 requests for trips and 18,779 completed trips with an on-time performance of 88.14%.

Karen Sider reported that on fixed-route, 95,876 individuals paid the reduced fare of 40 cents and 5,034 ADA clients rode free.  There were also 2,037 wheelchair passengers and 6,581 bike riders on the fixed route vehicles.

Karen Sider reported that 20 complaints were filed this month regarding Paratransit Service.  The highest categories were operator conduct, vehicle no show and change of reservation time without notification.

COOPERATIVE ENDEAVOR AGREEMENT (CEA):

city of new orleans – emergency evacuation plan

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting approval to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement (CEA) with the City of New Orleans – Emergency Evacuation Plan.

Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Major seconded to authorize staff to enter into a CEA with the City of New Orleans – Emergency Evacuation Plan.  Resolution No. 16-025 was adopted unanimously.

City of Kenner - Emergency Evacuation Plan

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting approval to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement (CEA) with the City of Kenner – Emergency Evacuation Plan.

In response to Commissioner Major, Justin Augustine stated that the CEA states 2 buses but whatever was needed would be used to transport the citizens of Kenner.

Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Major seconded to authorize staff to enter into a CEA with the City of Kenner – Emergency Evacuation Plan.  Resolution No. 15-026 was adopted unanimously.

AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 


Antonette Bryant thanked Dr. Mumphrey for connecting her with the necessary people to help her with the funding for Transportation.


Antonette Bryant stated that she was still fighting for the lack of funding that the State of Louisiana receives for Transportation and said that she was trying to come up with a State Wide Campaign for funding.


Justin Augustine stated that the people in Baton Rouge were hearing her message loud and clear.

Anthony Garland stated that the local unions needed to have input regarding transit and transit safety.


Anthony Garland stated that it was a great experience to attend the RTA’s Board Meeting.

Commissioner Daniels stated that it was the RTA’s vision to be transparent regarding the Transit Management Plan.


Justin Augustine stated that IBEW and ATU were part of RTA’s staff and would be included in the stakeholder’s process for long term plans.

Justin Augustine stated that the Transit Management Plan was a priority for RTA and Transdev and this project would be led by the community.


Anthony Garland asked for the completed grant applications that were filed for 5307 and 5337 and 5339; he said he wanted the unabridged version.

Kali Rapp Roy stated that she was the Executive Director of Evacuteer.org the organization that provides volunteers that are stationed at the evacuation pickups around the City of New Orleans.


 Kali Rapp Roy stated that 50% of the people that needed to be picked up during evacuations did not know where to find the stops.


Kali Rapp Roy stated that on June 3, 2016 her organization wanted to canvas the RTA’s bus stops and give information to the riders regarding where to go in case of a mandatory evacuation.


Kali Rapp Roy stated that she had spoken with Gerard Guter and Mark Popkin regarding her organization trying to increase the awareness of the city’s evacuation plan.


Commissioner Roth invited Kali Rapp Roy to attend her meeting scheduled for May 18, 2016.


Matthew Hendrickson stated that he rode the Canal/Cemeteries Line for the French Quarter Fest and everything was great.

Matthew Hendrickson stated that the RTA and Ride NOLA held an event called Quality Transit was #A Sweet Ride.


Matthew Hendrickson stated that the Service Enhancements were promoted and the new Executive Director of Ride NOLA was interviewed at the event and positive steps were highlighted at the event.


Matthew Hendrickson said he looked forward to working with the RTA on the Long Term Strategic Plan. 


Brenda Holmes stated that regarding #80 Louisa Bus, both buses should be used in the morning.


Brenda Holmes stated that people who live in the Press Park Area wanted the Louisa Line to pass in that area.


Brenda Holmes stated that the Louisa Line stopped running at 8:00 p.m. on weekends and that does not help the people in the area and riders were getting stranded because there was no service for them to get home and people were walking from Chef Menteur Hwy. to Galvez Street on the weekends.

Brenda Holmes stated that she was waiting for a bus at Tulane and Loyola and the buses changed to service another route.


Justin Augustine stated that the buses were interlining and the signs needed to be changed prior to the stops.


Justin Augustine stated that the Board of Commissioner approved 43,000 additional hours of service on the streets and the interlining of buses has to take place and the RTA needed to do a better job educating the riding public.

In response to Brenda Holmes, Justin Augustine stated that the RTA was not pulling service off the lines but the RTA was adding additional service.


Justin Augustine stated that there were 3 different buses coming to the same bus stop.

Brenda Holmes stated that there was a lot of service during French Quarter Fest and she asked that Justin Augustine ride the Louisa Line so see what the operators dealt with such as the train tracks and the draw bridge.


Brenda Holmes stated that she has a telephone number for railroad complaints regarding trains backing off the railroad tracks.


Justin Augustine stated that Ride NOLA could help the RTA with this public outreach.


Wanda Davis stated that she did not feel that there was better service on the streets and she said that Stefan Marks did not know the system.


Wanda Davis stated that overnight service was not good. 


Wanda Davis stated that the new system was not good at all.


Wanda Davis stated that the operators were riding in circles and some operators were operating two different routes.


Joseph Prier stated that the riding public was complaining about the interlining of the buses.


Joseph Prier stated that the bus pulls out the station as a Lake Forest Bus and then somewhere along the day the Lake Forest Bus becomes an Elysian Fields and the people waiting on the Lake Forest Bus have to wait another hour for a Lake Forest bus to arrive.
EXECUTIVE SESSION (2/3RDS VOTE TO CONSIDER):

Chairman Herrera moved and Commissioner Major seconded to go into Executive Session at 12:20 p.m. on the matter of:
· TMSEL, INC. RETIREMENT INCOME PLAN PLAINTIFF V RTA, ET AL DEFENDANTS: CIVIL ACTION NO. 14-CV-2485 SECTION “H” JUDGE MILAZZO MAGISTRATE JUDGE NORTH 
Verbal Motion 16-021 was approved unanimously. 

Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to come out of Executive Session at 12:28 p.m.  Verbal Motion 16-022 was approved unanimously.

NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER


Commissioner Longoria moved and Commissioner Major seconded to add Reject and Resolicit Thirty (30) Remanufactured Engines, Strategic Transit Plan (STP) and Automatic Vehicle Location/Computer Aided Dispatching System (CAD/AVL) to the Agenda. Verbal Motion 16-023 was approved unanimously.

REJECT AND RE-SOLICIT:

THIRTY (30) REMANUFACTURED ENGINES

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to Reject and Re-Solicit the Solicitation of Thirty (30) Remanufactured Engines.

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize the Board to Reject and Re-Solicit Thirty (30) Remanufactured Engines.   Verbal Motion 16-024 was approved unanimously.
AUTOMATIC VEHICLE LOCATION/COMPUTER AIDED DISPATCHING SYSTEM (CAD/AVL)

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to Reject and Re-Solicit the Solicitation of Automatic Vehicle Location/Computer Aided Dispatching System (CAD/AVL).

Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Major seconded to authorize the Board to Reject and Re-Solicit Automatic Vehicle Location/Computer Aided Dispatching System (CAD/AVL).   Verbal Motion 16-025 was approved unanimously
STRATEGIC TRANSIT PLAN (STP)

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to Reject and Re-Solicit the Solicitation of Strategic Transit Plan (STP).

Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Major seconded to authorize the Board to Reject and Re-Solicit Strategic Transit Plan (STP).   Verbal Motion 16-026 was approved unanimously.
ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Tilley seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of March 15, 2016 at 12:30 p.m.  Verbal Motion No. 16-027 was approved unanimously.
